
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
February 15, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Hirons, Holcombe, 
Roberts, Sievert, and President Hall. Councilman Glassford was 
absent. City Manager Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams and City 
Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held Feb. 1st were read 
and approved. 
 
 The matter of issuing scrip in payment for some improvement 

work, and in an effort to relieve the unemployment situation, was 
brought up and discussed at length. The City Manager was 
instructed to proceed with working out details of the proposition, 
and to find out the attitude of the various businessmen over town 
regarding their willingness to accept the scrip for merchandise. 
 
 Inquiry was made of the City Manager as to whether or not the 
resolution passed and adopted on Feb. 1st calling attention to the 
fact that the Council demanded an acceptable bond from the Fulton 
Petroleum Corporation had been forwarded to the Fulton Co. The 
City Manager reported that he had mailed a copy of the resolution 
and had received a return receipt on Feb. 6th, but had no further 
information from the Company. 
 

 It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Bear that the meeting adjourn until Wednesday, Feb. 22nd, at 7:30 
o'clock P. M. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


